SOUTH ATLANTIC FISHERY MANAGEMENT COUNCIL

JOINT EXECUTIVE AND FINANCE COMMITTEES

Sea Palms Resort and Conference Center St. Simons Island, GA

March 8, 2011

SUMMARY MINUTES

Executive Committee

David Cupka, Chair Robert Boyles Duane Harris

Finance Committee

David Cupka, Chair Dr. Brian Cheuvront Mac Currin

Council Members

Tom Burgess George Geiger Doug Haymans Dr. Wilson Laney Charlie Phillips

Council Staff:

Bob Mahood John Carmichael Dr. Mike Errigo Anna Martin Andrea Grabman Myra Brouwer

Observers/Participants:

Lt. Brandon Fisher Jessica McCawley Dr. Jack McGovern Dr. Brian Cheuvront, Vice-Chair Mac Currin

Mark Robson, Vice-Chair Duane Harris

Dr. Roy Crabtree Ben Hartig LTJG Matthew Lam Vince O'Shea Tom Swatzel

Gregg Waugh Mike Collins Dr. Kari MacLauchlin Kate Quigley Kim Iverson Julie O'Dell

Monica Smit-Brunello Bob Gill The Joint Executive/Finance Committee of the South Atlantic Fishery Management Council convened in the Sea Palms Resort and Conference Center, St. Simons Island, Georgia, March 8, 2011, and was called to order at 11:10 o'clock a.m. by Chairman David Cupka.

MR. CUPKA: Our first item of business on the Executive/Finance Committee will be the approval of the agenda. Are there any additions or changes to the agenda? I have one issue I'd like to add under other business. It's a compensation issue and we will get to that at the appropriate time. Any other additions or changes? Seeing none, then the agenda is approved.

The next order of business is approval of the December 2010 Joint Executive/Finance Committee Meeting Minutes. Are there any corrections or additions? Seeing none, is there any objection? Seeing none, then the minutes are approved. Our next item of business is a status report on our FY 2011. There is an attachment for that and I'm going to ask Bob to over that very briefly.

MR. MAHOOD: You can see, if you look at Attachment 1, we're in pretty good shape so far. We haven't spent a whole lot of money in the first two months of this year. We should be at about the 16 percent level. Health insurance is a little higher than that at 23 percent but we pay a lot of our health insurance cost up front.

We don't have any claims from our states yet under our liaison grants. I think some of the office rent is paid up front, also, and we may have paid some of it up front and that's why it's a little higher, but it's about on schedule at 16 percent. Unless somebody has any specific questions, Mr. Chairman – of course, this is our first meeting, too, of the year so there will be some expenses added after this meeting.

MR. CUPKA: Any questions for Bob on where we are on our current budget? Seeing none, then we will move along.

MR. MAHOOD: I think everybody knows the status of where we are with the budgets this year. We're in a two-week continuing resolution. There was some \$4 billion cut out of the budget. I think Congressman Jones up in North Carolina had an amendment that took out – at least for two weeks it took out the catch share money, something like \$54 million. I'm not sure what happens after the two weeks. It depends on what they do on the budget.

Where we are as far as the council, we got an advance, I guess you might call it, last month from NOAA, probably about 25 percent of our base line item budget, and we're living on that right now. We haven't received any SEDAR money so we're fronting all the SEDAR activities right now with our administrative budget.

Hopefully when this budget mess, if it does get straightened out, we'll have some knowledge of what we're going to have to spend this year. We have been somewhat conservative on our expenditures pending learning what we're going to get. I think the region is in the same situation. You don't see as many faces here from the region at this meeting.

I think that is partially due to some of the restrictions that they're facing, also. I think everybody just kind of have their fingers crossed that something will happen. It's always nice to know where you stand even if you don't stand well, so we're waiting to hear that. Because of that, Mr. Chairman, the other items, the planning budget and the activities schedules, we haven't changed those from our initial draft from the first part of the year or late last year waiting to see how much funding we really have and try to narrow down what we can do. In the interim we're moving ahead with everything, and we will know shortly, I hope, what we can get accomplished during the rest of the year.

MR. CUPKA: Bob, weren't the executive directors planning on having a conference call meeting once the dust settles from the budget; and, of course, that hasn't happened yet.

MR. MAHOOD: Yes, and obviously it's going to be probably one of the major items at the CCC meeting which is coming up the first week of May. We've had a lot of e-mails back and forth about rumors and where we think we stand and what is going to happen and how we're going to deal with cuts and this type of thing. There is a lot of behind-the-scenes activities with the executive directors. Again, nobody seems to be able to put their finger on exactly where we're going to end up.

MR. CUPKA: Any questions for Bob on any of that? Seeing none, then we'll go down to other business. As I indicated, this is a compensation issue. A couple of weeks ago I met with the Socio-Economic Subpanel, which reports to the SSC. They had a very good meeting. We've got some really good people on there, and I think their input is going to be very useful not only to staff but to the council as well.

One of the issues that came up - and apparently they were talking among themselves - there are six people on that subpanel currently. One of them is a federal employee and the other five are university employees, academics. Out of that five, I think two of them are regular SSC members and the other three aren't on the SSC but they're on the Socio-Economic Subpanel.

In discussions they had among themselves they were wondering about that since they're all there doing the same thing and sitting down shoulder to shoulder and they're all participating in the meeting, but three of them weren't getting paid and two of them were. They raised this issue of compensation and I told them I would bring it before the Executive/Finance Committee and full council to see if there was anything that we wanted to do or could do about it.

Obviously, since they aren't SSC members, I don't believe they could get paid out of the SSC compensation money that we get, but the council has paid researchers and consultants before using other council funds. They've given them stipends and all. I guess the issue is what do we want to do relative to these three people? Do we want to try and pay them a stipend since they're doing the same job and sitting there? The only difference is they weren't selected from the SSC, but they're doing the same job. Again, I told them I would raise this issue and see how or if we wanted to deal with it. Bob.

MR. GILL: Mr. Chairman, we addressed this same issue at our February meeting for exactly the same reasons. What we ultimately did was to make the SEP a subcommittee of the SSC; thereby

entitling them to SSC compensation. It's my understanding from Lee Anderson that this is the common approach in other councils. Of course, the way we put it, we were the only council that didn't do that, so it's kind of interesting, but we did address it and that's how we handled it.

MR. CUPKA: Well, this group does report to the SSC; but like I say, not all of them are formal SSC members. Monica.

MS. SMIT-BRUNELLO: Well, I guess that gets to my question and it's more along the lines of FACA concerns and those sorts of things, but maybe you can refresh my recollection, David. This is a Socio-Economic Panel and I thought that they were a subpanel of the SSC in that they were SSC members.

MR. CUPKA: They are a subpanel of the SSC. They report to the SSC but they're not all SSC members. Only about half of them are actually SSC members. You remember we decided we could put people on there that were outside the SSC. That's how we got them on there, but they aren't formally SSC members. Robert.

MR. BOYLES: Mr. Chairman, I seem to recall – I believe it was about a year ago; maybe it was at Jekyll Island – we talked about – and John is going to have to refresh my memory – some of the representatives that we had impaneled as well; can you help me understand maybe the differences or the similarities between that group and the Socio-Economic Panel because it's my understanding that we are not compensating those members; is that correct?

MR. MAHOOD: What did you call the other groups, Robert?

MR. BOYLES: I thought they were species-specific. I think there was a Snapper Grouper Panel, I thought –

MR. MAHOOD: Yes, we have had a Snapper Grouper Panel in the past. I think that's a little bit different situation. We have never done that. I assume if you had an SSC member on it, they would probably get compensated.

MR. CARMICHAEL: We talked about creating what we called these technical panels and they'd be similar to the Snapper Grouper Assessment Panel and the Mackerel Assessment Panel of the past. They would be identified groups of people that we'd call upon to participate in the SEDAR workshops primarily of the species under their charge essentially.

It has been supported by the task force and the steering committee and as way of making sure that we have better consistency moving forward; and if you the same group of people and they become versed in the issues over time, you're going to be more efficient and you're going to be more consistent probably in how you deal with the common uncertainties from species to species.

These would be just loosely organized identified groups of people and they wouldn't have official standing. They'd never meet necessarily as a committee; but say when we did the mackerel assessment, if we do the coastal migratory pelagic assessment, we'd call on that group

of people that you've essentially pre-identified to be the core participants. If they were an SSC member, per the rules they would get their compensation when appropriate.

MR. MAHOOD: It seems like to me, Monica, if we called the SEP folks that weren't SSC members and we wanted to make them SSC members, they then would have to go through the full-blown background check and all that, if I'm not mistaken, to be an SSC member or considered an SSC member. That's one way we could do it. The other way, as David said, we could just keep them as they are where they're not SSC members, but if the council wanted to give them a stipend for participation on the SEP that can also be done, which is simpler than loading up with more SSC members.

MR. CUPKA: Yes, we're talking about three individuals. They haven't met that often in the past, but they're going to probably be meeting a lot more frequently in the future given the socioeconomic concerns and everything we're going through on a lot of these plans right now. They may meet a couple times a year. It's three members and it may be a couple of meetings year.

We aren't talking a lot of money, but it just seemed to me that there is a fairness issue involved in having those people sitting there doing the same job. Like I say, they all contributed and they all had good comments. They apparently were talking about it among themselves, so I just agreed to bring it up before you. Robert.

MR. BOYLES: Mr. Chairman, if it's appropriate, then I'd make a motion that the Executive/Finance Committee recommend to the council that we offer a stipend to the non-SSC members of the SEP in order to deal with this issue of equity.

MR. CUPKA: We've got to get this motion up on the board before we can act on it. While we're doing that, let me ask Robert now you said a stipend; is that at the same rate that we – was that your intent, that it be at the same rate that we pay the SSC members, which I think is \$250.00 a day?

MR. BOYLES: Yes. Mr. Chairman, if you'd like you may coach me on how to perfect this motion, perhaps. I'd like to make the motion that council offer the same stipend as SSC members to the non-SSC members of the Socio-Economic Panel.

MR. CUPKA: Duane seconded. Okay, we have a motion before us. The motion is to offer the same SSC stipend to the non-SSC members of the Socio-Economic Subpanel. Is there any discussion on the motion? Is there any objection? Seeing none, then that motion is approved.

MR. MAHOOD: Just to clarify, you mean the \$250.00 level; when you say the same stipend, you mean the amount?

MR. BOYLES: Yes.

MR. CUPKA: Okay, is there any other business to come before the committee? Seeing none, the committee is adjourned. We'll break early for lunch.

Jt. Executive & Finance Committees St. Simons Island, GA March 8, 2011

(Whereupon, the meeting was adjourned at 11:26 o'clock a.m., March 8, 2011.)

Certified By: _____ Date: _____

Transcribed By: Graham Transcriptions, Inc. April 2011

South Atlantic Fishery Management Council 2010 - 2011 Council Membership

COUNCIL CHAIRMAN:

David M. Cupka

P.O. Box 12753 Charleston, SC 29422 843/795-8591 (hm) 843/870-5495 (cell) palmettobooks@bellsouth.net

COUNCIL VICE-CHAIRMAN

Dr. Brian Cheuvront

N.C. Division of Marine Fisheries P.O. Box 769 (3441 Arendell St.) Morehead City, NC 28557 252/726-7021 Ext. 8015 (ph) 252/726-6187 brian.cheuvront@ncdenr.gov

Robert H. Boyles, Jr.

S.C. Dept. of Natural Resources Marine Resources Division P.O. Box 12559 (217 Ft. Johnson Road) Charleston, SC 29422-2559 843/953-9304 (ph) 843/953-9159 (fax) boylesr@dnr.sc.gov

Tom Burgess

P.O. Box 33 Sneads Ferry, NC 28460 910/327-3528 tbburgess@embargmail.com

Dr. Roy Crabtree

Regional Administrator NOAA Fisheries, Southeast Region 263 13th Avenue South St. Petersburg, FL 33701 727/824-5301 (ph); 727/824-5320 (f) roy.crabtree@noaa.gov

Benjamin M. "Mac" Currin

801 Westwood Drive Raleigh, NC 27607 919/881-0049 (ph) mcurrin1@bellsouth.net

George J. Geiger

566 Ponoka Street Sebastian, FL 32958 772/388-3183 (ph) georgejgeiger@bellsouth.net

Charles Duane Harris

105 Demere Retreat Lane St. Simons Island, GA 31522 912/638-9430 (ph) seageorg@bellsouth.net

Ben Hartig

9277 Sharon Street Hobe Sound, FL 33455 772/546-1541 (ph) bhartig@bellsouth.net

Doug Havmans

Coastal Resources Division GA Dept. of Natural Resources One Conservation Way, Suite 300 Brunswick, GA 31520-8687 912/264-7218 (ph); 912/262-2318 (f) Doug.Haymans@dnr.state.ga.us

Deirdre Warner-Kramer

Office of Marine Conservation OES/OMC 2201 C Street, N.W. Department of State, Room 5806 Washington, DC 20520 202/647-3228 (ph); 202/736-7350 (f) Warner-KramerDM@state.gov

LTJG Matthew Lam

U.S. Coast Guard Brickell Plaza Federal Building 909 S.E. First Avenue Room 876/ DRE Miami, FL 33131-3050 305/415-6768 (ph) 305/415-6791 (f) Matthew.R.Lam@uscg.mil

Dr. Wilson Laney

U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service South Atlantic Fisheries Coordinator P.O. Box 33683 Raleigh, NC 27695-7617 (110 Brooks Ave 237 David Clark Laboratories, NCSU Campus Raleigh, NC 27695-7617) 919/515-5019 (ph) 919/515-4415 (f) Wilson_Laney@fws.gov

John V. O'Shea

Executive Director Atlantic States Marine Fisheries Commission 1444 Eye Street, N.W., 6th Floor Washington, D.C. 20005 202/289-6400 (ph); 202/289-6051 (f) voshea@asmfc.org

Charles Phillips

Phillips Seafood / Sapelo Sea Farms 1418 Sapelo Avenue, N.E. Townsend, GA 31331 912/832-3149 (ph); 912/832-6228 (f) Ga_capt@yahoo.com

Mark Robson

Director, Division of Marine Fisheries Florida Fish and Wildlife Conservation Commission 620 S. Meridian Street Tallahassee, FL 32399 850/487-0554 (ph); 850/487-4847(f) mark.robson@myfwc.com

Tom Swatzel

P.O. Box 1311 Murrells Inlet, SC 29576 843/222-7456 (ph) tom@swatzel.com

MONICA SMIT BRUNELLO SACK MCGOVERN BOB GILL LT. BRANDON FISCHER

ESSICA MCCAWLEY

South Atlantic Fishery Management Council Staff

Executive Director Robert K. Mahood robert.mahood@safmc.net

Deputy Executive Director Gregg T. Waugh gregg.waugh@safmc.net

/ Public Information Officer Kim Iverson kim.iverson@safmc.net

Assistant Public Information Officer Andrea Grabman andrea.grabman@safmc.net

Senior Fishery Biologist Roger Pugliese roger.pugliese@safmc.net

Staff Economist Kathryn (Kate) Quigley kate.quigley@safmc.net

Science and Statistics Program Manager John Carmichael john.carmichael@safmc.net

Coral Reef Scientist Anna Martin anna.martin@safmc.net

/Fishery Biologist Mike Errigo mike.errigo@safmc.net

Fisheries Social Scientist Kari MacLauchlin kari.maclauchlin@safmc.net SEDAR Coordinators

Julie Neer - julie.neer@safmc.net Kari Fenske – kari.fenske@safmc.net

Fishery Scientist Myra Brouwer myra.brouwer@safmc.net

Administrative Officer Mike Collins mike.collins@safmc.net

Financial Secretary Debra Buscher deb.buscher@safmc.net

Admin. Secretary /Travel Coordinator Cindy Chaya cindy.chaya@safmc.net

Purchasing/Adm. Assistant Julie O'Dell julie.odell@safmc.net

SEDAR/ Staff Administrative Assistant Rachael Silvas rachael.silvas@safmc.net

South Atlantic Fishery Management Council 2010-2011 Committees

ADVISORY PANEL SELECTION

Doug Haymans, Chair Mark Robson, Vice-chair Robert Boyles Brian Cheuvront Roy Crabtree Ben Hartig Staff contact: Kim Iverson

DOLPHIN WAHOO

Tom Swatzel, Chair Robert Boyles Tom Burgess Brian Cheuvront Roy Crabtree Ben Hartig Wilson Laney Charlie Phillips Red Munden Mid-Atlantic Council New England Council Rep Staff contact: Gregg Waugh

ECOSYSTEM-BASED MANAGEMENT

Duane Harris, Chair Robert Boyles Tom Burgess **Brian Cheuvront Roy Crabtree** David Cupka Mac Currin George Geiger Ben Hartig Doug Haymans Wilson Laney Charlie Phillips Mark Robson Tom Swatzel Staff contact: Roger Pugliese- FEP Anna Martin- Comp. Ecosystem-based Amendment

EXECUTIVE

David Cupka, Chair
Brian Cheuvront, Vice-Chair
Robert Boyles
Mac Currin
Duane Harris
Staff contact: Bob Mahood

FINANCE

David Cupka, Chair
Mark Robson, Vice-Chair
Brian Cheuvront
Duane Harris
Mac Currin
Staff contact: Bob Mahood

GOLDEN CRAB

David Cupka, Chair Mac Currin Wilson Laney Charlie Phillips Mark Robson Tom Swatzel Staff contact: Gregg Waugh / Kate Quigley

HABITAT & ENVIRON.

PROTECTION

Mark Robson, Chair Robert Boyles Tom Burgess Wilson Laney Vince O'Shea Charlie Phillips Staff contact: Roger Pugliese Anna Martin- Coral

HIGHLY MIGRATORY SPECIES

David Cupka, Chair Tom Burgess Brian Cheuvront Roy Crabtree Mac Currin George Geiger Duane Harris Matthew Lam Staff contact: Gregg Waugh

INFORMATION & EDUCATION

Robert Boyles, Chair Mac Currin, Vice-Chair Duane Harris Mark Robson Matthew Lam Tom Swatzel Staff contact: Kim Iverson

KING & SPANISH MACKEREL

George Geiger, Chair David Cupka, Vice-Chair Tom Burgess Mac Currin Brian Cheuvront Duane Harris Ben Hartig Charlie Phillips Mark Robson Tom Swatzel Red Munden, Mid-Atlantic Representative Staff contact: Gregg Waugh / Kari MacLauchlin

LAW ENFORCEMENT

George Geiger, Chair Mac Currin, Vice-Chair Robert Boyles Duane Harris Ben Hartig Matthew Lam Staff contact: Myra Brouwer

CATCH SHARES

Brian Cheuvront, Chair Robert Boyles Tom Burgess David Cupka George Geiger Ben Hartig Doug Haymans Vince O'Shea Charlie Phillips Tom Swatzel Staff contact: Kate Quigley / Kari MacLauchlin

PERSONNEL

Robert Boyles, Chair David Cupka Brian Cheuvront Duane Harris Doug Haymans Staff contact: Bob Mahood

PROTECTED RESOURCES

David Cupka, Chair Wilson Laney, Vice-Chair Doug Haymans Mark Robson Staff contact: Roger Pugliese

SCI. & STAT. SELECTION

Roy Crabtree, Chair Robert Boyles Brian Cheuvront Doug Haymans Mark Robson Staff contact: John Carmichael

SEDAR Committee

David Cupka, Chair George Geiger, Vice-Chair Brian Cheuvront Duane Harris Ben Hartig Vince O'Shea Mark Robson Tom Swatzel Staff contact: John Carmichael

				Eileen Dougherty	NAME & ORGANIZATION	JOINT	So that we will have may be included in the
South Atlantic Fishery Management Cound 4055 Faber Place Drive, Suite 201 North Charleston, SC 29405 843-571-4366 or Toll Free 866/SAFMC-10				Y EOP	AREA CODE & <u>PHONE NUMBER</u>	JOINT EXECUTIVE/FINANCE COMMI March 8, 2011 St. Simons Island, G/	PLEASE SIGN] a record of your attendance at eac minutes, we ask that you sign this
nent Council ite 201 1405 SAFMC-10				Marleston, SC	P.O. BOX/STREET CITY, STATE & ZIP	MITTEES MEETING GA	PLEASE SIGN IN So that we will have a record of your attendance at each meeting and so that your name may be included in the minutes, we ask that you sign this sheet for the meeting shown below.

•